
FAQs for Military and Overseas Voters  
 

Q: Who can apply for an absentee ballot for a member of the military or for 
someone residing overseas?  

 
A: You may apply for one for yourself or your parent, child over 18, spouse or sibling 

may apply to the county in which you reside. 
 
Q: How do I apply for an absentee ballot?  
 
A: You may apply for an absentee ballot by filling out the federal post card application 

available at this link http://www.fvap.gov/pubs/onlinefpca.html   or 
 

You may fill out McLeod County’s application available on this website.  
 
Q: When do I need to apply for an absentee ballot?  
 
A: Absentee balloting begins 30 days before each election, but you can apply 

beforehand. Apply early, mail often takes an extended amount of time to reach 
overseas voters.  

 
Q: How can I expedite this process?  
 
A: If you provide a credit card number or account number for an express service such 

as UPS or Fed Ex, we will make arrangements to have the ballot mailed out to you 
this way. You may also express service the ballot back to us. Emailed and faxed 
ballots cannot be accepted.  

 
Q: What if I am permanently residing overseas?  
 
A: You will be sent a federal ballot, containing only federal offices. Be sure to note if you 

are permanently residing overseas on your absentee ballot application or FPCA.  
 
Q: How do I get in touch with you?  
 
A: You may contact us Monday through Friday from 8:00am to 4:30pm, US central time.  

 
In person or by mail: McLeod County Auditor-Treasurer 

2391 Hennepin Ave N  
Glencoe, MN 55336  

 
By telephone:  320-864-1260  

 
By fax:   320-864-3268  

 
By e-mail:   mcleod.auditor-treasurer@co.mcleod.mn.us  

 
Web site:  http://www.co.mcleod.mn.us/mcleodco.cfm?pageID=506&sub=yes  
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